
Dear participant. 

As you may have heard, Walt Disney World resort is in the process of welcoming guests                
back to our parks and resorts in the coming weeks as part of a phased and deliberate                 
approach with the well-being and safety of guests and cast members at the forefront of               
our planning. We continue to act on the guidance of government and health agencies              
and make decisions based on their input. With that, we wanted to share an update about                
our Disney cultural representative program. 

親愛的參加者， 

您或許已經聽聞，迪士尼樂園度假區目前正謹慎籌備在未來幾週，以分階段方式重新開園

，而遊客與工作人員的健康與安全是本籌備計畫的第一要務。我們持續遵守政府及衛生部

門相關規定，並以官方最新消息作為決策依據。也因此，我們想跟各位更新迪士尼文化大

使計畫的消息。 

 

We are still in the early phase of the reopening process. Many of the buildings with the                 
Disney housing complex have remained closed and we have not yet determined when             
we will reopen them. With that in mind, we have made the difficult decision to continue to                 
suspend our Disney cultural representative program until further notice. We regretfully           
need to advise you that our offer of employment to you is withdrawn. please be assured                
that we will refund your program fee. 

目前，重新開園還在初期籌備階段，我們許多的建築物和住宿空間都還是關閉的，何時能

重新對外開放尚未確定。考慮到這點，我們不得不痛下抉擇，繼續暫停迪士尼文化大使計

畫，直到未來有最新消息為止。很遺憾地必須在此通知您，我們已經取消雇用您的計畫，

但一定會確保退還您先前繳交的計畫費用。 

 

We understand this is not the news you were hoping to hear and we want to assure you                  
this decision was not made lightly. We are committed to our Disney programs and plan               
to resume in the future when the time is right. If you would be interested in a future                  
program, please let us know by completing the information on the link provided and we               
will keep you updated on a future opportunity. 

我們理解您絕對不樂於收到這樣的消息，但做出這個決定絕非輕易。我們保證，在未來情

況合適之際，一定會再度重啓迪士尼各項計畫。如果您對關於計畫的各項消息有興趣，請

到以下連結填寫資料，我們會為您持續更新最新動態與工作機會。 

 

We greatly appreciate your passion for Disney and interest in the Disney cultural             
representative program and we look forward to the opportunity to welcome back our             
program participants in the future! 

非常感激您對迪士尼樂園及迪士尼文化大使計畫的熱情與關注，我們也期待能夠儘快再次

迎接各位的到來！ 



We hope you and your family stay safe. 

祝福您和您的家人平安健康 

Disney internships and programs 

迪士尼實習計畫部 

 

 
 


